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SynchroPrint Ltd. 

Phone: 01606 42808 

BULLETIN TEAM  

      Jenny Bowman 891431 jenny@fagitta.plus.com 

    Anna Lee   892352 annalee1@btinternet.com 

Your local Legal 500 solicitors 

Established for over 23 years, Northwich-based Susan Howarth & Co. Solicitors special-
ises in Family Law, Child Care, Commercial & Residential Property, and Wills & Probate 
(incl. Care of the Elderly). 

A Lexcel-accredited practice, we’re hugely proud to be ranked in Chambers & Partners 
and recommended as a Leading Firm in the Legal 500 Directory, with Susan also recog-
nised as a Leading Individual. 

We offer all new Family Law clients a FREE 30-minute consultation. 

Address: 41 Chesterway, Northwich, Cheshire,          
CW9 5JE 

Tel: 01606 48777                                                      

Website: www.susanhowarthsolicitors.co.uk  

Your local printer 

DIARY DATES 

Church Services and events are listed on page14 

APRIL 

Wednesday 6th, Parish Hall, 7.00pm.  WI meeting.  Speaker: Carol Codd 

Saturday 9th, Tennis Court, 10.00am. Parker Cup tournament 

Tuesday 12th, Parish Hall, 7.00pm.  Garden Club.  Speaker: Marguerite Hughes 

Friday 15th,  COPY DEADLINE FOR MAY BUDWORTH BULLETIN 

Sunday 17th, Parish Hall, 2.00—5.00pm.  Church Teas begin 

Thursday 21st, Antrobus Arms,12.30pm.  Ladies’ lunch 

Thursday 21st, Winnington Recreational Club, 6.30pm.  WI Fashion Show 

MAY 

Monday 9th, Parish Hall, 7.00pm.  Parish Council Annual Meeting 

Friday 20th, Garden Club trip to Birmingham Botanical Gardens 

  

 

Included in this issue:    
your pull-out guide to the    
village events celebrating 
HM Queen’s Platinum  

Jubilee 

http://www.susanhowarthsolicitors.co.uk/
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SHELDONS 
Whitehouse Dairy 

Your Local Dairyman 
& Newsagent 

 We sell other local goods: eggs,      
potatoes, fruit and veg 

 We operate a ‘milkwatch’ scheme, 
keeping our eyes & ears open in the 
early hours 

         Tel: 01565 634509         
www.sheldonsdairy.co.uk 

Budworth Sailing Club 

B udworth Sailing Club (BSC) has been awarded the pres-
tigious Royal Yachting Association and Yachts & Yachting 
‘Club of the Year’ trophy (pictured, right). 

BSC, which recently celebrated its 75th anniversary, was one 
of ten countrywide finalists that were nominated for this 
competition. 

Over recent years BSC has bucked the trend of many other 
sailing clubs with an increasing membership, learning and 
training to sail facilities, and an all-round inclusive and 
friendly atmosphere. During the pandemic, the club provid-
ed an outside oasis for members of all ages to sail and enjoy 
the beautiful scenery. 

The prestige and publicity of the award will certainly help the club in its efforts to get 
more people to enjoy the wonderful sport of sailing.  Why not join us?  Full details at 
BSC clubhouse.  

Ladies’ lunch 

The April lunch will take place once again at the    

Antrobus Arms on Thursday, 21st April at 12.30.  

March’s lunch there was a great  success.  Please con-

tact me by the 19th April if you’d like to join us as I’ll 

need to book a table. 

Hazel Forwood (01606 891908). 
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Right at Home Mid Cheshire             
of 

your own home                                                       
If you or a loved one are looking for high-
quality care, companionship or support 
for complex conditions, contact Right at 

Home Mid Cheshire for more information. 

Contact us: 01606 537400 

www.rightathomeuk.co.uk/ midcheshire 

 
GARDENS OPEN UNDER THE NATIONAL GARDENS SCHEME 

PARM PLACE  Open Sunday 3rd April  

Regular readers will have seen the splendid feature on Jane  
Fairclough’s garden in last month’s Bulletin.  This is your chance 
to see it for yourself.  This is a well-stocked half-acre plants-
woman's garden with stunning views towards South Cheshire.     
Curving lawns, parterre, shrubs, colour coordinated herbaceous 
borders, roses, water features, rockery, gravel bed with some 
grasses. Fruit and vegetable plots. In spring large collection of 
bulbs and flowers, camellias, hellebores and blossom.  

Admission: £5.00.  Children free. 

 

ALL FOURS FARM   

Open Sunday & Monday 1st & 2nd May 10am—4pm. 

The garden, which is adjacent to the family's rose nursery (Curbishley’s), is a traditional 
and well established country garden with a wide range of roses, hardy shrubs, bulbs, 

perennials and annuals. There’s also a small vegetable 
garden, a pond and a greenhouse as well 
as vintage machinery and original        
features from its days as a working farm.  
The garden has undergone many         
improvements over the last two years. 

Admission: £5.00.  Children free. 

http://www.rightathomeuk.co.uk/
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HIELD CLOSE CHILDREN’S PLAY AREA 

A tale of dedication and persistence 

A nyone taking a walk through Hield Grove in our 
adjacent parish of Aston-by-Budworth can hardly 
have failed to note that the sadly neglected chil-

dren’s play area has undergone a major programme of  
refurbishment, including the replacement of the dilapi-
dated children’s play equipment.  This transformation is 
largely down to the determined efforts of Hield Grove    
resident and devoted grandfather, Ben Benson (pictured 
next to the play area, right).   

We are happy report on the progress that Ben has been 
making in recent years in upgrading the play area and    
surrounding land.  Ben began by applying for a local authority grant (ultimately re-
ceived) and then added to it, not only £1800 of his own money, but also donations 
from very generous local residents, to whom he expresses his grateful thanks.   

There have been setbacks along the way: the green 
was damaged when the play apparatus was being   
installed, but when ground conditions are suitable 
Cheshire East Council will return to landscape the 
grassed area.  When that has been done a second 
bench will be added to the one that already exists and 
a heavy duty set of goal posts with nets (already ac-
quired) will be installed to go along with the slide, 
swings and other children’s play apparatus. 

Cheshire East also plan to cut back tree branches that look dangerous and the area will 
be further improved by the planting of various bulbs that Ben plans to buy.   

The play area apparatus is currently closed to allow the ground to recover: Ben hopes 
that it will be opened for use very soon.   

Whilst keeping the play area scheme going ahead at full speed, Ben has taken on     
another project as well: retaining the notice board that he contends is very useful for 
both visitors and residents.  He is planning to attend the next Aston-by-Budworth    
parish meeting and if you would 
like him to express your views at 
that meeting please email him at  
benbensonsnr@msn.com.  Other-
wise you can contact the parish 
clerk at 
clerk@astonbybudworthpc.co.uk. 
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Tennis Club 

The annual Kay Cup was held on Saturday 12th March at Birchwood Leisure Centre, 
Warrington.  There were 16 members of the Tennis Club taking part and a very       
competitive tournament was enjoyed by everyone.   Congratulations go to the worthy 
winners, Jenny Baldwin and Glenn Johnson.  Runners up were Coral Houston and Ric 
Burgess, with Jane Elliott and Ian Mulholland in third place. 

The second annual tournament of 2022, the Parker Cup, is traditionally held on Grand 
National Day, which this year is Saturday 9th April.  The tournament will be held at the 
Great Budworth court from 10.00am until 4.00pm.  

This event will also be an 'Open Day' for members and 
non-members to come down to the court to meet up 
and see the Club in action.  Refreshments will be avail-
able in the Bowling Club pavilion and we look forward 
to welcoming people to the Tennis Club. Everyone is 
welcome!  

Sue Moorhouse, Club Secretary 
Mobile: 07742 535256 

School 100 

Club Draw 

 

February 

Winners 

1st: 20 — Dan Luckraft  

2nd: 73 — Shirley Foden 

 

A request … 

Pampas grass stems with fronds are needed, please !! We need them       

for (daughter) Susannah and Shaun’s wedding, which is taking 

place here at St. Mary’s on 14th May.  I’ll be happy to collect.  We need 

them as soon as possible to allow time to dry them.   

Please phone Jane (mother of the bride) on 891787. 
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Members really enjoyed watching 
Melanie Latham (pictured) make 
chutney as she told us some very 
amusing stories of her life.  There 
was a big queue after the talk to buy 
her products.  Melanie donates 50p 
per jar to the Stroke Association, so 
we can support the cause as well as 

enjoy the jams and pickles.  

Annual subscriptions are due at the next meeting, in the Parish 
Hall on Wednesday 6th April at 7.30pm, so it is a good time to 
come along and join the WI in its 90th year.  Membership is £30 a year, which is for 
Great Budworth WI, but that includes a fee per member paid to the National and 
Cheshire federations as we are a small part of a big organization. 

The speaker at our next meeting will be Carole Codd who is a Registrar.  Carole has 
been to speak to us before and shares many anecdotes from her experience, as Super-
intendent Registrar, of officiating at weddings and funerals in Liverpool.  Carole says 
she has married so many times she has lost count !!  Visitors and new members are 
welcome to join us. 

Future events include a sail along the River Weaver from Sutton Weaver to Acton 
Bridge on Friday 17th June from 5.30pm on the Steamship “Danny” and a Ladies’    
Fashion show and pop-up shop, organised by Colours (who sell high street brands) on 
behalf of the WI Vale Royal Group. This will take place at Winnington Recreational Club 
on Thursday 21st April from 6.30pm. This is open to anyone who would like to come 
along and I have tickets for sale at £6 each or 3 tickets for £15. 

June Wilkinson 01606 891534 

Maggie’s flowers 
A full florist service for all        

occasions on your doorstep.  

Fresh flowers a speciality.  Some 

varieties grown on the farm - cut 

fresh to order. Please ring or 

email: 

maggie@maggieearl.co.uk  

07970 927 161 or  

Can you spare 1/2hr to 1 hr,        
3-4 lunchtimes a week? 

We are looking for someone 
friendly and reliable, male or      

female, to provide companionship 
and a welfare check for an elderly 

gentleman. 

Excellent rate 

of pay. 

Please contact 
Sally: 07925 
152960 
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A meeting of Great Budworth Parish Council was held on 
Monday 7th March in the Parish Hall.  The meeting was 
attended by six Parish Councillors and the Parish Clerk.      
No members of the public attended.   

The following is a summary of the proceedings.  Full 
minutes of the meeting are available on the Great           
Budworth website.   

 

Budworth Lane 

Councillors were not aware of anything that can currently be done about the situation, 
given national guidance on speed limits and safety improvements, coupled with 
CW&C’s unwillingness to acknowledge and address the problem.   

Top Pumphouse Trees 

Contractors had been asked to provide quotations before 18th March for the work 
specified in the approval notice from CW&C. 

Treework to The Avenue 

The chosen contractor, Treefellers, had advised that there was no availability to carry 
out the work before the bird-nesting season.  It was agreed that the work should be 
done in September/October.   

Bowling Green and Tennis Club Agreement 

Cllr. Wilkinson had prepared a plan of the extent of the land covered by the lease (as 
required by the Land Registry) and would provide this to Steven Jennings, who had 
drafted the lease. 

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 

It was agreed that Maggie Blower (on behalf of Jubilee event organisers) should sub-
mit a Small Grant Application to enable the transfer of funds (£1,500) from the Parish 
Council, as agreed at the last Parish Council meeting.  This would be paid into a bank 
account she had set up for the specific purpose.  After the event, a breakdown of how 
the money was spent was to be submitted to the Council. 

Assets 

An Asset Register is available for the purpose of the Annual Governance and Accounta-
bility Return.  This lists values for all assets owned by the Parish Council and does not 
change year on year unless new assets are acquired. However, an up-to-date assess-
ment of reinstatement values was needed for insurance purposes.   

Next Meeting 

The next meeting will be the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council and will take place 
on Monday 9th May at 7pm in the Parish Hall.  All are welcome. 

 



16 

SCHOOL NEWS 

S chool has been a hive of activity this past 
month. Our younger children have been 
looking around for signs of spring and all 

that comes with the season. 

Towards the end of the half term, we will be 
holding our Easter Service in Church. Each class will retell an aspect of the Easter story 
through drama, readings, and poetry. The children are busy learning some new Easter 
songs, to retell the Easter story. 

Our wonderful Friends of the School (FotS) have been busy collecting Easter Eggs in 
time for our Easter bingo. The children will be decorating Easter bonnets and creating 
‘egg’ pun boxes/models – eggstraordinary! 

The school federation has been struck by the conflict in Ukraine and the plight of the 
refugee families. We have collected essential items generously donated by our school 
families. Class 4 have studied poetry about diversity and the needs of refugees, writing 
their own poems in the form of a recipe called New Beginnings.  

We celebrated World Book Day and our children and staff dressed up as a range of 
book characters.  The portrayal, by our head teacher, Mrs Wainwright, of Miss Trunch-
bull from Matilda by Roald Dahl was very life-like (thank goodness her real persona 
resembles more that of Miss Honey!).  Other book characters were Goldilocks, Where’s 
Wally, The Bad-tempered Ladybird, The Hungry Caterpillar, Mr Perfect (from the Mr 
Men series) and Gangsta Granny and characters from the World of Harry Potter, the 
Cat in the Hat, Alice in Wonderland, various Disney princesses, Robin Hood and Stick 
Man. Classes one and two were visited by a mystery reader, who not only was Red 
Riding Hood, but appeared as the Wolf dressed as Granny, too.  Her visit was much 
appreciated.  Please do come back again. 

Comic relief was on 18th March and to mark the occasion we sold red noses and had 
an own clothes day, wearing a ‘hint of red’ in support of this charity. 

Our older children competed in the small schools’ sports hall athletics competition, 
which was a wonderful opportunity for competitive sports with children of a similar 
age. We are looking forward to competing in many other events later in the year. 

I hope this news bulletin gives you a flavour of the enriching curriculum our school 
offers in addition to a broad and balanced curriculum. For further insight, our Twitter 
account is updated regularly and is available for viewing via our school website 
(www.antrobusandbudworthceprimaryschools.co.uk).  Please do log on to find out 
more about our lovely village school. 

Great Budworth CE Primary school wishes you a very Happy Easter! 

Mrs Rachel Corradine – Deputy Headteacher 
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George & Dragon Golf Society 

Following our AGM held on 24th February at the George & Dragon in Great Budworth, 
the golf society is looking forward to a year of great golfing on courses new to our 
members.  Playing once a month (typically on the last Sunday), we have bookings at 
great courses such as Pryors Hayes, Llanymynech, Northop Hall and Chapel-en-le-Frith. 

We are looking to boost our membership this year and actively encourage potential-
ly interested golfers to come and have a round with the society to see if they want to 

join a thriving and friendly group of like minded players. 

If you are interested, please give me a call on 07305 
076091 or message me at  bencolman@gmail.com for a 
chat about the society. 

We look forward to welcoming some new members in 
2022. 

Ben Colman 

GREAT BUDWORTH CRICKET CLUB (GBCC) 

G BCC is busy preparing for the forthcom-
ing season.  To get the club in good  

financial shape, about 50 of its supporters 
foregathered at the Cock o’Budworth on 
Friday 4th March for a Race Night, superbly 
organised and MC’d by the club’s president, 
Richard Kershaw.  There were eight races, 
shown on two screens, and the punters were 
invited to lose their shirts by betting at the 
Tote, presided over by Maggie Blower and 
Mike Barker.   
A hearty meal was enjoyed by all and between the courses there was an auction of 
prizes donated by supporters, ranging from entertainment at Arley to stays at holiday 
homes.  The auction was run by the indefatigable John Munnery: he was making his 
debut in the role, but was a brilliant auctioneer.  He extracted money from those    
present like a man born to the role!  The whole evening was thoroughly enjoyable and 
raised £5,050, some of which is going towards a replacement ride-on heavy duty roller, 
which is needed for the wicket.  A big thank you to everyone who attended and made 
the evening such a success.   
The ground has had its first mow and a working party is planned to give the pavilion 
and surrounds a spring clean. 

Indoor pre-season net practice is about to start and if anybody is interested in joining 
us, please contact us at GBCCnewplayers@outlook.com. 

Early season fixtures and details of post-match BBQ’s will be listed in the next Bulletin. 

mailto:GBCCnewplayers@outlook.com
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MORE TALES FROM PORTMEIRION 

I  remember one couple who, with their daughter, went to Portmeirion every Friday, 
returning Sunday. He was an estate agent from Preston and his wife bought antiques 

from the shop in the village run by Sylvia Jones.  Their daughter fell madly in love with 
the Italian head waiter of the bohemian restaurant there called ‘The Salutation’.  

At my Antiques shop, ‘Cestrian Antiques’, in Altrincham, I would often have someone 
drive up with items for sale in their car or van. This was how I met a man (I will call him 
‘David’) who at that time was a 
commercial estate agent.  He 
would sometimes have a desk 
left in a property by an outgoing 
tenant.  Partner desks were 
immensely popular and they 
were also nice for me to deal 
with as they separated into 
three easily moveable sections.   

David asked if I would like to go 
to his house where, in his gar-
age, were three desks, one by 
the well-known furniture maker Gillow of Lancaster.  He lived with his wife and chil-
dren in West Didsbury in a house they were updating.  I visited a few times, having to 
be there at 8am before he went to work.  Georgina - or ‘Georgie’ - his incredibly attrac-
tive wife, would be in full makeup and the children aged four, five and six years old 
would be in very pretty dresses or suits even at that time in the morning!  Georgina 
had been married before and had a son, aged 11, who lived with them, a pupil at   
Manchester Grammar School.   

David had found a source of kitchen equipment at cost price and he opened a business 
on Kingsway, Manchester, which became highly successful. By this time I had become 
good friends with the family and, having recently moved to Great Budworth, I needed 
an electric hob, so I went to his shop.  He was not in, so I was served by a woman I did 
not know. I asked about David and she told me his wife had left him. I really couldn’t 
believe this or take it in, but the assistant said, “Well you know who she is, don’t you? 
She is Ruth Ellis’s daughter.” I replied that I hadn’t known.  Ruth Ellis was, of course, 
famous as the last woman to be hanged in the UK, following the fatal shooting of her 
lover. 

David moved to an apartment in Hale and he experienced tough times.  Sadly, he was 
struggling, despite still managing to keep the children happy and healthy and going to 
school, plus buying for the shop.  Unfortunately, it turned out that his wife had many 
affairs during their marriage.  Her life, though, ended in a sad downfall.  She married  

(cont’d on next page) 
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SMART CARS 

Corporate & 

Alan Agnew 

 

 

Dog Walking 

If you are located in the Great Bud-
worth area and are looking for a local 
caring dog walker,  I am available for 

daily walks, toilet/
feeding and general care 
and attention visits.  For 
your dog’s individual   
requirements/needs, 
please give me a call.   

Emma: tel 01606 891 
229;  

07704 074 979 

Forest Church 
Elizabeth Barrett Browning once wrote,  

“Earth’s crammed with heaven, and every common bush afire with God: but only he 
who sees, takes off his shoes”. 

We are hoping to set up a Forest Church after Easter. Although the concept of a Forest 
Church is quite a contemporary one, it has its roots back to the Celts and Franciscans.  
It is not a church service outside, rather a way of connecting with our spiritual side 
whilst in nature. 

Forest Church will, we hope, be a monthly event on a Sunday afternoon, but with    
additional dates as we follow the Church Year.  The aim will be to gather together to 
reflect, to learn about nature, to explore and to be creative.  It may involve wild     
walking or nature trails.  One of the joys of Forest Church is that it can develop to suit 
the people who attend.   At the end there will be food and a chance to chat. 

Initially it will be in the Quiet Garden at Great Budworth, but then we would hope to 
use different outdoor spaces. 

It is not designed specifically for children; it is for everyone.  If you would be interested 
in attending or helping, or if there is something that you have a passion for - bird 
watching or plant identification, say -and would like to pass that on, then we would 
love to hear from you.  Please contact Alec, Christina or Margaret.  

CHURCH TEAS ARE BACK! 
Your regular Sunday afternoon treat resumes on Easter 
Sunday (17th April) - and every Sunday in the Parish Hall 
thereafter—until at least the end of September.  Come 
along between 2pm and 5pm and enjoy a hot drink 
(cordials are also available) and delicious home made cake.  
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CHURCH NEWS 
Services in April 
Sunday 3rd   8.00am  Holy Communion BCP 
      10.30am All Age Worship 
Wednesday  6th 10.30am Holy Communion  
    CW followed by coffee 
Thursday 7th   7.00pm Compline followed by  
    Lent discussion group 
Sunday 10th 10.15am Palm Sunday service with procession of palms starting at the  
    Parish Hall 
      6.30pm Holy Communion CW 
Thursday 14th   7.30pm Maundy Thursday Holy Communion followed by Vigil in   
    church until 10pm 
Friday 15th 2.00pm Good Friday Meditations at the foot of the Cross, followed by  
    Evening Prayer 
Sunday 17th   8.00am Holy Communion BCP 
    10.30am EASTER DAY Family Communion CW 
      6.30pm NO EVENING PRAYER AT ARLEY 
Sunday 24th 10.30am Parish Communion CW 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Friday 29th April - The Friends of Great Budworth Church Spring Concert with The    
Condate Singers.  7.30pm. Tickets £10 

Tuesday 10th May – Licensing Service for The Rev Christina Westwell (as Associate 
Minister for the Parishes of Great Budworth and Antrobus) with the Bishop of Birken-
head, The Rt Rev Julie Conalty. Refresments after the service. 

Friday 3rd June – BEER, BRASS AND BANGERS in the churchyard as part of the Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee celebrations. See centre pages for details.   

Sunday 5th June 10.30am Special service in church to mark the Queen’s Platinum   
Jubilee, glass of fizz after the service. Everybody is most welcome to attend. 

Saturday 23rd July The Friends of Great Budworth Church Summer outing to Christ 
Church, Oxford.  If you are interested in joining this outing, please put your name on 
the sheet at the back of church.  It will be an early start and a longish day, with time to 
have a look around the city if you wish. 

CHURCH TEAS  
Thank you to everybody who attended the coffee morning on 5th March to set the rota 
for Church Teas 2022. It was lovely to catch up with you all and we managed to fill 22 
out of the 29 dates. If you feel you would like to help out with church teas we can put 
you with a team, or if you would like to put your own team down for a date not filled, 
please let Margaret 07732 324001 or Maggie 01565 777262 know. 
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NJ Garden Maintenance 
Neil Jones, local gardener with an es-

tablished Great Budworth and sur-
rounding area clientele, now available 

for all types of garden work, from regu-
lar grass cutting to hedge maintenance 
and one-off garden tidy ups. Licensed 

to remove all your garden waste. 

Friendly and reliable service, now   
taking bookings for this season. 

Large or small, give us a call. 

01606 350793 or 07977 105380 

 

 

 

Bate Heath Rose Nurseries 

Aston-by-Budworth 

Tel: 01565 733286 
Superb range of roses always available. 
Wide range of rhododendrons, azaleas, 
conifers, acers, clematis & many more 

shrubs & climbing plants of exceptional 
quality and at realistic prices. 

(Cont’d from previous page) 

again, produced two more children and then died of cancer in 2001. Georgina wrote a 
book about her renowned mother; ‘Ruth Ellis, My Mother’, published in 1995. 

Coda: A few years ago, I was in Knutsford and a young woman called out my name in 
the street.  She was in horse riding gear and I realised it was the daughter of the estate 
agent from Preston.  She was running a riding stables not far away and said she was 
very happy, having met the love of her life – guess who? ……. David!! 

Kay Bashford 

This message comes with a WARNING 

P erhaps we think we are all savvy and aware 
enough not to be caught by fraudsters. 

I did, until last week when a man, purporting to 
be from HSBC, called and asked if we had made 

two transactions with our debit card? He said he suspect-
ed we hadn't, because the post code used was not ours, 
and then asked I stay on line to assist him and the police 
catch the fraudsters they knew were operating from a 
Manchester address. All appeared very real, extremely professional, clever and       
convincing.  As a result of what happened subsequently, my bank account was cleared 
and a bank loan was attempted. 

This is written to advise you all to be vigilant, non-trusting, and to put the phone down 
if you should receive any similar persuasive and convincing calls. 

Bill Anderson 
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GARDEN CLUB 

T he March meeting of the club was well-attended and the last subs were paid for 
the coming year - thank you.  The new members were warmly welcomed and I 

hope they enjoy the great camaraderie of the club.  We are now operating a waiting 
list for 2023. 

There were the new NGS leaflets available and member Martyn Bracegirdle brought 
some ordnance survey maps in  book form that he had written, called Walking for 
Pleasure: the Cheshire Circuit.  They were immediately snapped up: thank you, Martyn, 
they are excellent . 

Our long-standing committee member, Jane Fairclough, has her garden featured in the 
RHS magazine, ’The Garden’, and it may also feature on TV’s Gardener’s World!  Con-
gratulations, Jane.  It’s a great accolade to your dedicated work in your garden. 

Julie Treharne announced two days out by minibus: the first, to Birmingham Botanical 
Gardens, is on 20th May and bookings were taken immediately.  The second one, to 

the Harrogate Flower Show in September, will be offered at the 
next meeting. 

Andrew Bushell (pictured, left) was warmly thanked for his many 
years of service on the committee; for planning two previous holi-
days; and for being an excellent deputy chair for several 
years. Andrew will  remain a member. 

A presentation was given by Vicki and Richard Fox, who own the 
Plantagogo nursery in Englesea Brook, near Crewe.  Vicki told us 
her life story and the story of their work, which is now mostly 
mail order, although visits can be booked to go to the nursery.  
She talked about their specialities, heuche-
ras (see the variety ‘Sugar Plum’, right), and 

had brought many of them for sale on the night. They had won 
twelve gold medals consecutively at the Chelsea Flower Show 
and also won at many other big events and shows.  She was 
thanked enthusiastically by June Wilkinson. 

The next meeting is on Tuesday 12th April at the Parish Hall, 
when Marguerite Hughes will tell us about planning and design 
of colour themed borders.   Members are also asked to bring a pot of bulbs or a vase of 
spring flowers to herald the signs of spring . 

Life is now back to normal in our country: we are so lucky. 

For any other information, please contact me in the first instance. 

Jean Davies  
07899 937683 
mrsjeandavies@gmail.com 
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The Great Budworth Bake-off Competi-
tion 

Hello to all you Budworth Bakers! 

I am thrilled to be organising and judging the Cake Competition for 

our Platinum Jubilee celebrations, having previously owned my own 
business, creating celebration cakes for every occasion. 

Our wonderful Queen has created her own extraordinary occasions 

and so, of course, a cake to honour her 70 years on the throne 

would have to be special indeed.  The theme, therefore, will be 

‘The Platinum Jubilee Showstopper’. 

This can be anything your imagination desires.  The cake can be 

either sponge or fruit, of any flavour and can be single or tiered.  

You can also choose to make a biscuit construction (e.g. a ginger-
bread house) of any flavour, design and type of biscuit, if you   

prefer. 

There will be two categories: adult (aged 16 and over) and junior 

(up to and including 15 years of age).  These rules apply to both 

age groups. 

The showstopper should be iced and have relevant decorations, 

which should be handmade from marzipan, fondant, royal icing, 

etc., i.e. edible!  The finished result should be delicious to taste 

and pleasing to the eye. 

Cakes should be delivered to the Parish Hall between 10am and 12 

noon on Saturday 4th June, for judging at noon.  You have the op-

tion of keeping your cake after judging or allowing it to be served 

at the afternoon tea to be held that afternoon in the Parish Hall.  

Please make clear at the time of delivering your cake which of 

these you choose. 

I look forward to seeing your creations, but 

please enjoy the process, as fun is at the 
heart of it. 

Very best wishes, 

Linda Wyers 891065.   

mailto:mrsjeandavies@gmail.com
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Events taking place during 

the entire holiday weekend 

Well dressing 

 Floral decoration of both pumphouses (at the top 

 and bottom of High Street). 

Bunting 

 Villagers are invited to decorate their houses 

 from the end of May for the duration of the       

 celebrations. 

Scarecrow exhibits 

 Please place your scarecrow outside your house 

 from the end of May for … as long as you like! 

Open gardens 

 More details (including a map) will be included 

 in May’s Bulletin. 
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Great 

Budworth 

Jubilee 

Celebrations 

Programme 

Thursday 2nd—Sunday 5th June 

Pull out and save 
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The Jubilee Lanyard

 
 

 

The Jubilee Lanyard, illustrated here, is your key to entering most of the events taking place in 

the village over the Jubilee weekend.  The lanyard costs £5 and gives entry to all the events 

shown below within the ribbon.  It’s now available from Maggie Blower (891213) and Lesley 

Anderson (891354) and from the Ice Cream Farm.  

THURSDAY 2nd June 

7.00—9.00pm Lighting the Village Beacon 

This will launch the weekend celebrations and will take place in the field 

at the end of Southbank, by courtesy of John Williamson, to whom we 

extend our thanks.  Directions from Southbank will show the way.  The 

beacon will be lit and there will be a silver band and honesty bar. 

FRIDAY 3rd June 

Display of 1952 memorabilia (venue to be confirmed). 

SATURDAY 4th June 

Budworth Bake-off Competition in the Parish Hall 

10.00—12 noon  Entries for the competition should be brought to the 

Parish Hall between 10.00am and 12 noon, when the judging will take 

place.  More information available from Linda Wyers on 891065.   

 

Beer, Brass and Bangers in the Churchyard 
Friday 3rd June, 5.30pm – 8.30pm  
Tickets £10 for adults; £25 for a family (2 adults and 2 children under 16).     
Additional children £2.50 each.  Please buy tickets in advance (helps with ca-
tering planning!) from either Margaret Cross 07732 324001 or Pauline Ridg-
way 01565 733494.  
BAR – beer, wine and soft drinks.   

BRASS – supplied  by ‘Goosebumps’ (Dave & Janet Hiett)   

BANGERS—BBQ’d! 
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The Jubilee Lanyard  

The Jubilee Lanyard, illustrated here, is your key to entering most of the events taking place in 

the village over the Jubilee weekend.  The lanyard costs £5 and gives entry to all the events 

s now available from Maggie Blower (891213) and Lesley 

Anderson (891354) and from the Ice Cream Farm.   

SATURDAY 4th June (con’td) 

2.00—4.00pm Village Teas in the Parish Hall. 

1.00pm—4.00pm  Open Gardens: various garden in the village will be 

open to visitors.  More information available from Jane Fairclough on 

891121. 

Party in the Paddock (time to be advised), at the Old Hall, courtesy of 

Lesley Hopkinson (access from the Parish Field ONLY). Bring your own 

picnic, drinks and chairs and enjoy the Party in the Palace, broadcast live 

on a large screen, in the company friends and villagers.  Great Budworth 

ice cream will be served. 

SUNDAY 5th June 

10.30am-11.30am  Church service followed by a glass of fizz (or soft 

drink) and a village photo taken in the Church. 

 

Big Boys’ Street Food Celebration. 
Sunday 5th June:  Street Food at the Parish Hall in the afternoon and with 
music in the evening.  Tickets: £15 for adults and £7.50 for under 16s 
(including a free drink for adults, and a soft drink for children).  Tickets will 
be available from the start of May and villagers are encouraged to buy them 
early as we expect demand to be high.   
For tickets contact any of the following:  Dave Hiett (891019), John Tours 
(891432) or Richard Elias (239714). 


